
We have been busy in August with services and fellowship. Winter is coming to an end and brighter days are ahead. 
Sister Erwin attended a national ladies retreat on the south side of Auckland in early August. There was a tremen-
dous outpouring of God’s presence and delivering power of the gospel. Hearts were mended and lives were changed. 
Several were filled with the Holy Ghost for the first time. 

We have been working on Sister Erwin’s New Zealand residency visa. She has a visitor’s visa for now. We have sub-
mitted all of the paperwork and paid the fees; now it is just a matter of waiting for the approval of her residency visa. 
We don’t expect any issues, but the process just takes time. On her current visitor’s visa she is required to leave the 
country every 6 months (end of September). This is a great added expense that is not in our monthly budget. Please 
reach out to us if you feel led to help with the cost of her required travel. Thank you! 

We plan on starting a church fellowship in our home soon. We have connected with a few wonderful people in and 
around our community; with God’s help and His promises, we are going to open our home, launch out in our church 
ministry, and share the Gospel with those around us. We call on you to come along side us and pray fervently for the 
Will of God to be performed. Pray that we choose the right time. Pray that even though we are planning at this stage 
to use our home, that we choose the best location and a suitable location becomes available. Our home is a good 
start, but if possible, we would be amenable to using a public meeting space or another church building should that 
opportunity become available. It comes down to God helping us with the cost, people, location and availability. Pray 
that hearts will be open, that we will be prepared as ministry to serve and love the people that come into our sphere 
of influence. Pray that the devices of the enemy will be thwarted and the opposition to the outpouring of God’s Spirit 
in our community will be tempered through the fire of the Holy Ghost and that there will be significant signs and 
wonders, miracles and healings, in the might name of Jesus. 
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Thank you 
to the CLC church in Braselton, 
GA, Pastor Berry & Sis. Jennifer 
Sossoman, and our friends, Jeff & 
Nadeen Pagano for helping us 
purchase a refrigerator! 

Meeting new contacts in our local 
community for coffee is so 

Important to our outreach.  

Sunday night fellowship! Also, celebrating 
Jarrod’s 25th birthday. 

 August ladies retreat: 
Mendy Erwin, Jena Grech 
(Sydney, Australia), Lisa Lemon, 
Stephanie Hackathorn (Sydney, 
Australia) 

Filled with the Holy Ghost for the  
first time - we are rejoicing with 

Chelise, Sophie and Trina! 

Thank you to Bro. Matthew Ball for 
the “Disciples Indeed” Bible Study! 


